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ANNUAL MEETING, MAY 11 

Our Group

At this time there are approximately 41 youth and 17 adults registered in the Beaver, Cub, Scout and Venturer programs as well as members of the 87th Group Committee Executive.

All Section Meetings are held at the following times at W. H. Ford School:

Beavers (youth ages 5-7)

Wednesday, 6:15 – 7:30 p.m.

Cubs (youth ages 8 – 10)

Tuesday, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m.

Scouts (youth ages 11 – 13)

Monday, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m.

Venturers (youth ages 14 – 17)

Wednesday, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m.

Group Committee Meetings are held the 2nd Sunday of the Month between 7:30 – 9:30 p.m. at the Northwest Leisure Centre.  The upcoming meeting dates are as follows:  January 12, February 9, March 9, April 13, May 11 (SEE ANNUAL MEETING ARTICLE FOR MAY 11 MEETING TIMES) and June 8.    All leaders and parents of registered youth are encouraged to attend these meetings as this is when we make all major decisions regarding our Group.  If you wish to have a copy of the Group Committee Meeting Minutes e-mailed to you each month, please send an e-mail to Kathleen Wandler at r.wandler@sk.sympatico.ca and I will add you to the mailing list.

Our Executive is as follows:

Chairperson
Steve Paul

Vice-Chairperson
Vacant

Past-Chairperson
Gord Campbell

Secretary
Kathleen Wandler

Treasurer
Kelly Girard

Fundraising Coordinator
Sylvie McAllister

Fundraising Coordinator
Roxanne Lachambre

Newsletter Editor
Vacant 

Quartermaster
Jim Wilcox

Beaver Section Leader
Amanda Link

Cub Section Leader
Rick Webb/Steve Paul

Scout Section Leader
Ray Wandler

Venturer Section Leader
Steve Busch

As you can see, there are still two vacant positions,  the Vice-Chairperson and the Newsletter Editor.  In addition, the current Chairperson and Treasurer have indicated that they will not continue in their positions for the 2003-04 Scouting Year. 

If you have any questions or concerns in regards to the program your youth is registered in, or would like more information regarding the duties of any of the Group Committee positions, please don't hesitate to contact your section leaders or any one of the following:

CHAIRPERSON
Steve Paul
791-0442

SECRETARY
Kathleen Wandler
545-8471

TREASURER
Kelly Girard
545-9139

Annual Meeting

Our Group’s annual meeting will be held on Sunday, May 11, 2003 at 7:30 p.m. directly after the Group Committee Meeting which will begin one-half hour early at 7:00 p.m.

At this meeting amendments to the Bylaws and Standing Policies will be voted on.  Also elections will be held for the next year’s Group Committee Members.  As mentioned above, we anticipate vacancies in several positions for the next Scouting year.  All positions are open to nominations and election at the meeting.

No previous experience with this type of position or any specific knowledge of the Scouting Program is required to fulfill the duties of these positions.  All we need is some of your time and enthusiasm.  We are also a bunch of fun to be with people, so it is never all work and no play.

Our program will improve if we get more people involved.  Currently, leaders are doing double duty as leaders and group committee executive members which is less than an ideal situation as the larger workloads take away from the time and energy directed toward making the best programs for the youth. 

Chairperson’s Message

It’s hard to believe that the 2002/03 Scouting year is almost over.  Most of the Sections will be winding up their meetings at the end of April, due to other activities that will be starting.  But there are sill some camps coming up – Link-up Camp, May 30 – June 1 at Lutherland, Saskatchewan Cub Camp, June 13-15 just outside of Moose Jaw, as well as a few camps for Scouts and Venturers over the summer.

Just a reminder to everyone that the Annual General Meeting is May 11 at 7:30 p.m. at the Northwest Leisure Centre.  Anyone who is interested in any of the Group Committee positions should attend.  All of the positions are up for election.

I would like to thank all of the Group Committee members, leaders and parents for all of their help and hard work over the past year.  I wish everyone a safe and wonderful summer.

Steve Paul, Chairperson

Beavers

Our Busy Little Beavers have been enjoying themselves this year! 

Our winter camp was at Sherwood Forest and was a huge success.  The weather was beautiful.  We went on a nature hike, had a treasure hunt and painted in the snow.  

Beavers like their crafts and we have done a few cool ones this year.  We have made coat hanger beavers, beaver buggies and ash cans to name a few.  The Beavers also like to get out of the gym.  We’ve gone swimming, tobogganing and on tours of McDonalds and the Police Station.  The Beavers and Leaders are looking forward to spring camp.  In the weeks to come we are going to teach the kids some of the traditions of Scout camps and as the Scout saying goes “always be prepared” inform them on the gear they will need to bring.  There is also a conservation officer coming in to inform them of the importance of conserving nature.

Hope everyone is having fun too!!!

Amanda Link (Sunshine), Beaver Section Leader

Cubs

It only seems like we just began and now the 2002/03 Cub year is almost over.  We will be having our last regular meeting on April 29, with a year end fishing afternoon at Silver Spring U Catch on the May 10 weekend.

There are two camps left for this year, Link-up Camp, May 30 – June 1 at Lutherland and the Saskatchewan Cub Camp, June 13-15 just outside of Moose Jaw.

We had 15 youth in Cubs this year, of which six will be moving up to Scouts at Link-up Camp.  We were lucky to have six excellent leaders who had a great time with the Cubs over the year.

I would like to thank all of the Cubs, leaders and parents for all their help and hard work over the past year.  I hope that you all have a safe, happy summer.

Steve Paul,  Akela

Scouts

In January, the Scouts practised for the Klondike Hike.

On February 2, we took in the Klondike Hike in Wascana Park.  The weather was warm and foggy, but the troop didn’t get too lost (well, maybe just a little bit for a little while).  The Klondike Hike went very well for our team.  All members completed the 8 km. hike, and although they didn’t do as well on the Gorge as they had hoped, they had a lot of fun and the team’s picture got into the Leader Post.

The weekend of March 16 was our winter camp at High Hill Camp, just west of Lumsden.  The weather was unusually warm and melting, and although we started out with a pretty good snow pack, things were getting soft and sticky by the time we got finished our afternoon of snowshoeing.   The Scouts went to Highway No. 1 Archery Range on March 17 and spent some time target shooting with the recurve bows. On March 22, they went to the Wascana Rehabilitation Centre to help the resident’s play bingo. 

The Scouts went to the Wascana Rehabilitation Centre again on Saturday, April 5, to help with the resident’s bingo.  On April 30, the youth will be there again, helping with bowling.  We had a couple of regular meetings where we focussed on compass work and a knot tying competition.

In May, we are planning to go for an all day hike, or maybe a short overnighter with a hike worked into it.  This will be the last requirement for the Soil & Water badge, which we did parts of earlier in the year during a tour of the PFRA Soil & Water Lab.  We’re looking forward to Link-up Camp in May and also Wilderness Rendezvous in early July.

Ray Wandler, Troop Scouter

Venturers

 This winter has been pretty varied for the company.  We went to a few movies, had hot chocolate at the new Tim Hortons, attended an awesome winter camp with the Scouts at High Hill Camp, came in 5th in the senior division at the annual Klondike Hike and shot some arrows at the Highway No. 1 Archery Range.  Plans are still in the works for a spring camp either at Diefenbaker Lake or Prince Albert National Park.  We drove out to the farm of a former Scouter, Victor Czarnecki, to check out his back yard which happens to be 40 acres of wilderness complete with river, trees, tall grass and wildlife.  Negotiations will be under way shortly to secure permission for a weekend campout. We have three youth, Drew, Matt and Devin attending summer camps this year.  Michelle, is foregoing Scout camps to attend a week long youth exchange and conference in Ottawa. 

A former Venturer youth, Jason, return to help out with activities and discussions.  It is hoped that next year he and our three graduating youth, Drew, Colleen and Tina will return to form a Rover company who might assist with running the Scout/Venturer programs. 

Steve Busch, Venturer Advisor

Summer Camps – What, Where & When

There are three main summer camps that happen in Saskatchewan, all of which are one week long and involve all the ideals of scouting. They are open to all youth registered with Scouts Canada or Girl Guides of Canada. Youth must have completed one full year of scouting or guiding and two camps have special programs for younger youth. 

Wilderness Rendezvous is a camp celebrating its 31st year of operations.  It runs the first week of July from the Saturday before the July 1 holiday to the following Sunday. It is held in the west block of the Cypress Hills Inter-provincial Park which is located in the south west corner of our province. This is a progressive camp with each year building on the skills learned last year. Youth learn about hiking, light weight camping, pioneering, orienteering and surviving in the woods. There is a special program for youth, Pioneer section, who have not completed one year of scouts or reached eleven years of age.

Pi-Anue is also held during the same first week of July. This is a camp where youth participate in programs suited for their age rather than their experience.  Pi-Anue occurs at Gilles Lake in the Moose Mountain Provincial Park. Youth learn about hiking, light weight no-trace camping, orienteering, pioneering and canoeing. Youth also learn about conservation and environmental awareness.  Pi-Anue also has a red stage program for 3rd year cubs that allows them to get a jump start on their Scout badges and awards.

Campanoe Challenge is held the last week of July with the last day of camp being the Sunday before the August long weekend.  This year Campanoe is celebrating its 20th year in operation.  Campanoe Challenge is the only week long instructional canoe camp in Saskatchewan. It is a progressive camp where first year youth learn the basics of canoeing and setting up camp while exploring Good Spirit Lake in Good Spirit Lake Provincial Park, just north of Yorkton.  Second year youth go on a four day exploration of the Assiniboine River, from Kamsack to Lake of the Prairies in Manitoba.  Youth who return for a third year leave on a six day trip starting at Missinipe and making stops at Otter Rapids, Stanley Mission and other locations on the Churchill River. Youth who complete the three year program return as challenge leaders to assist the camp staff with various camp duties.

All youth registered with our group receive a 50% subsidy towards the cost of camp.  The youth’s family must  participate in the group’s fundraising efforts to qualify for this subsidy.  The youth will achieve numerous awards and merit badge credits from any of these camps as well as having a great learning experience that they will remember for the rest of their lives.  Also, the participant’s camp fees are tax-deductible as a child care expense. 

For more information please contact your youth’s section head or any member of the executive committee.


Community Newsletter Insert

As you may have noticed, we added an insert to the Community Newsletter that we delivered in early April.  We are hoping to increase the number of youth registered in our program as the number of youth in each section has been dropping each year as our neighbourhood matures.  The insert did generate some interest and we, therefore, will try future “ideas” to promote our group.  

Larger sections with more youth involved make for a more vibrant and lively program and also give us a larger parent base from which to gather new leaders and Group Committee Members.

If you have any ideas on ways to promote our group in the neighbourhood, please pass them on to your Group Committee or one of the Section leaders.

Regarding the Community Newsletter delivery, the April newsletter was the last one we will be delivering.  This was a fundraiser for our group and generated a nice amount of money, from what should be a small amount of work.  However, the turnout of families for this fundraiser has been very poor and this has left all the work of delivering the 2300 flyers to a very small number of youth, parents and leaders.  Therefore, Group Committee decided that we would inform the Community Association that we would no longer be able to deliver the newsletter for them.

MS Bike Tour 

One of our Cub leaders, Rick Webb, is participating in the MS Bike Tour to be held this summer.  As we thought this was a very worthwhile cause, we have reprinted his letter and pledge form on the back of this Newsletter.

One of our Cub Leaders, Rick Webb, is planning to participate in the MS BIKE TOUR.  As we thought this was a very worthwhile cause, we thought we would add a copy of his covering letter and pledge form to our newsletter.

Dear Family, Friends, Neighbors and Colleagues:

Well, it is official I have registered for the 2003 MS Bike Tour. This will be my first bike tour and I am pleased to be making this small contribution to the search for a cure for MS.  MS strikes people in the prime of their lives and has a devastating effect on the individual, their family, and friends.  Over 2500 people in Saskatchewan alone suffer from this debilitating disease. I am asking you to consider becoming a part of the team dedicated to finding a cure for Multiple Sclerosis by making a contribution to the 2003 MS Bike Tour.  I will be proud to represent all of you who have made a generous donation in solidarity with all those who suffer, directly or indirectly, from the devastating effects of this disease.  Now all I have to do is pedal my bike from Rouleau to Moose Jaw and back.  This is a much easier task than living with MS would be.  Please join with me in this worthwhile endeavor.

If you are willing to sponsor me and make a contribution to the MS Bike Tour, please fill out the form below and mail it to me at the address indicated.  All cheques should be made payable to MS Society of Canada, Sk. Division.

Thanks in advance,

Rick Webb
****************************************************************************************************

I would like to make a pledge to help you reach your 2003 MS Bike Tour goal of $1,500
Name:_____________________________________________
Address:___________________________________________
City/Prov/Postal Code:____________________________
Telephone:_________________________________________
Please charge my 
[image: image1.wmf]

Visa Mastercard
In the Amount of [image: image3.wmf]

$15 [image: image4.wmf]

$25 [image: image5.wmf]

$50 [image: image6.wmf]

$100
Card #:_____________________Expiry Date:_____________
Signature:__________________________________________
Clip and mail form to:
Richard Webb, 46 Levene Cres, Regina, SK S4X 1N5 

Thanks  
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